Police consider ban on Redfern's Block
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Police officers, angry at what they see as a lack of support for their actions during last Sunday's riot in the Sydney suburb of Redfern, are considering declaring its notorious Block area a no-go zone.

Scores of officers are expected to gather at a secret meeting and vote on a policing ban within the next few days. 

"There's going to be a lot of guys there who are very angry, very pissed off," said one officer, who did not want to be named.

"Don't be surprised if a ban eventuates. Redfern's been going like this for years and years and nothing's been done about it." 

Redfern-based NSW Police Association executive officer Sergeant Paul Huxtable said last night that many of his colleagues were feeling abandoned after the incident.

"Since Sunday night happened, no one has stood up and given their unconditional support for the cops at Redfern," he said. "No one."

The proposed boycott comes as the police union has ordered an inquiry into whether officers were sent into battle last Sunday with inadequate equipment, training and numbers.

About 40 police sustained injuries, ranging from concussion to cuts and broken bones. [image: image2.png]
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If the inquiry finds that police safety was ignored, the NSW Police Association will launch a criminal prosecution against the force.

Sergeant Huxtable said police had been disappointed with the NSW Government's response to the fracas.

"One thing we'll be doing is attacking the Premier (Bob Carr) and the Police Minister (John Watkins) over their comments about the officer whose gun was taken from him at the Block," he said. "They totally missed the point that there are a number of people in Redfern who are simply dangerous."

During that incident, about 15 youths surrounded two officers, took one's pistol and then threatened him with it.

At least three radio calls by the pair requesting back-up failed to transmit properly.

Four times this year, a "code one", in which an officer had been facing imminent danger, had been called in the suburb, Sergeant Huxtable said.

"One had his shoulder dislocated recently and another fractured his thumb." 

Under political pressure "to keep a lid" on crime at the Block, Redfern patrols have increased over the past year, resulting in mounting tension among the locals who periodically throw missiles at patrol cars.

It is believed that more than two dozen attacks on police were reported to senior officers at a meeting to discuss a permanent tactical response squad for Redfern several months ago, but no action was taken.

Police say they get scant support from the dozens of government and non-government agencies that operate in Redfern.

"The only thing holding Redfern together is the cops," Sergeant Huxtable said. "And if some people don't like what we're doing there, they might like it less if we refuse to do it any longer."

NSW Police Association president Ian Ball said safety was a serious issue. "We don't believe it is acceptable to send police into dangerous situations under-equipped," he said.

